
 
 
 

     
 

October 3, 2019 
MTE File No.: 45786-100 
 
Ms. Tasha Mazza 
Waggy Inc. 
69 Markland Street 
Hamilton, ON L8P 2J8 
 
Dear Ms. Mazza: 
 

Re: Update Letter – Air Quality Assessment 
Proposed Redevelopment 

2294 & 2300 Queensway Drive, Burlington, ON (“the Site”) 
 
MTE Consultants Inc. (MTE) has prepared this letter in response to correspondence 
from the City of Burlington dated September 26, 2019 and related to the City’s review of 
a development application for the Site.   
 
MTE previously prepared an Air Quality Assessment (AQA) report dated July 16, 2019 
for the Site on behalf of Waggy Inc., which was provided to the City of Burlington as part 
of the development application.  
 
Item 7 of the City of Burlington response letter requested confirmation that the Regional 
“Air Quality Guidelines” have been considered by MTE in the preparation of the AQA 
report.  It appears this item is in response to page 3 of the AQA report, which states: 

 
 “Although mentioned in Policy 143 (12), a Halton Region document 
entitled “Air Quality Impact Assessment Guidelines” was not available for 
review.”     

 
Based on recent correspondence with Halton Region, MTE now understands that the 
document described above is the same as the document titled “Air Quality Guidelines”, 
which is published on Halton Region’s website.  A copy of the email correspondence 
with Halton Region is attached to this letter. 
 
Accordingly, MTE can confirm that the Regional “Air Quality Guidelines” were reviewed 
and considered in preparation of the AQA report. 
 
We trust that the information presented above meets with your needs and sufficiently 
addresses the comments provided by the City of Burlington.  If you have any questions 
on the above please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned directly. 
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Amitoj Khurana

From: McLennan, Nadia <Nadia.McLennan@halton.ca>
Sent: Thursday, October 03, 2019 12:00 PM
To: Amitoj Khurana
Subject: Air Quality Guidelines

Hi Amitoj,

The Air Quality Guideline is the Air Quality Impact Assessment Guideline.

Please let me know if you need anything else.

Thanks,

Nadia

Nadia McLennan, Hon.BA, BASc, CPHI (C)
Environmental Health Specialist
Healthy Environments & Communicable Disease
Health
Halton Region
905-825-6000, ext. 7810 | 1-866-442-5866

This message, including any attachments, is intended only for the person(s) named above and may contain confidential and/or privileged information. Any use,
distribution, copying or disclosure by anyone other than the intended recipient is strictly prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify us
immediately by telephone or e-mail and permanently delete the original transmission from us, including any attachments, without making a copy.
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